## PAC

## NIVERVILLE HIGH SCHOOL PARENT ADVISORY COUNCIL

Here is the latest news from your Niverville Parent Advisory Council.

Email us:

Participate. Support. Build. Parent Volunteer Shoutout:

nhsparentcouncil@gmail.com

March 2021 - Student Easter/Spring Break Appreciation! May 2021 - Staff Appreciation!

## NHS PAC Update @ March 2021

Participate. Support. Build	Want to write a cheque /e-transfer to help? Want to bring <u>your</u> skills to the table? Email us at the address above to ask questions about how you can get involved, donate, and fill out your volunteer forms at the school office.
Meetings - 6pm (@ Learning Commons)	April 13 & May 11 next regular virtual meetings. Parents are welcome any time! Email us to join our meetings!
What's PAC up to these days?	NHS Parent Council works closely with NHS Administration to provide meaningful and relevant support.  • Grant applications are in progress to secure a 3D printer for our NHS IT team.  • We are updating our governance documentation to remain compliant  • We provide updated financial activity reporting to HSD as required.  • We have worked with our community partners to show appreciation to staff and students this past school year.  • And of course, we are thinking about our graduates and how we can support them outside of our graduation awards.  • We keep thinking about the future and work towards being "fundraising-ready" to get at our future 'wishlist'.
Student Appreciation	NHS Parent Council is showing NHS students our support in two ways in March!
March 25 & 26 Easter treats	March 25 & 26 - an Easter treat bag will be delivered to each student on their in-school track day. Peanut free, pre-packaged and socially distanced!
March 27 - April 2 Spring Break Dance Contest	March 27-April 2 - that treat bag will contain a dance contest announcement! Students will also hear about the details through school announcements and the NHS instagram feed. Students will learn about the rules, how to safely participate (socially distanced of course) to be entered, and be eligible for a prize.
	Parents and community members should watch Instagram for social media activity during the break to help your student!!
	If you would like to donate a gift card to our prize pot, know of a local vendor who would like to participate, or if you would like to help with a donation, please email us or etransfer to <a href="mailto:nhsparentcouncil@gmail.com">nhsparentcouncil@gmail.com</a>
Staff Appreciation - February 2021 update	Feb 2 - NHS Bus drivers enjoyed a coffee and a muffin courtesy of our local Tim Horton's.
May 2021 plans	Feb 5 - NHS staff enjoyed freshly baked oatmeal chocolate chip cookies (Bistro290) and a complimentary beverage moved into pandemic Code Red practices <u>just</u> as we planned our first Staff Appreciation delivery. Of course for the safety of all, we took a pause in planning and delivery.
	PAC is planning a "warmer weather" festivity where we want to bring in a couple of food/beverage trucks to help us show our appreciation. Staff will receive treats on us, and we expect those students in attendance will be able to partake in the services of



## NIVERVILLE HIGH SCHOOL PARENT ADVISORY COUNCIL

	those vendors available.
	We would like to thank those who donated in February. Given our plans in February were a little lighter due to unforeseen circumstances, we have earmarked your donations for the May event!
	If you know of a vendor who would like to participate, or you would like to help with a donation, or your creativity - please email us with your idea or etransfer to <a href="mailto:nhsparentcouncil@gmail.com">nhsparentcouncil@gmail.com</a>
Program Updates in COVID-19 times	In keeping with current physical distancing restrictions and MB school closures, please review meeting minutes to understand program support and adjustments during pandemic management.
	Parent Council is closely connected to NHS Administration; we are working together to provide meaningful and relevant support during these pandemic times.
Come Join Us! Donate / Volunteer	We invite parents to share their suggestions on how we may continue to brighten NHS students' and staff's day. Amid this time of uncertainty, the PAC would like to provide students and staff with additional support, encouragement or classroom items that could give students some level of normalcy. Please send your ideas to our email address, <a href="mailto:nhsparentcouncil@gmail.com">nhsparentcouncil@gmail.com</a>
Updated PAC Web Page	Get to Know Your PAC Who we are and what we do; where you can help! https://nh s.hsd.ca/parents/pac/

Thanks for taking the time to read this update. Please contact us any time!